
MINUTES OF THE AC SUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY,  

20TH JANUARY, 2021 AT 5.30pm AT SACA 

1. Welcome. 
Roger welcomed Murray Baum as the new Coaching Coordinator and expressed his 
disappointment at the resignation of Mike Reidy, the Sports Development Director. 
 

2. Present:  
Roger Buddle (Chair, AC Director), Lyn Parnell (Chair – Selection Committee), Chris 
Birdsey (State Handicapper), James Temlett ( Refereeing Coordinator), Murray Baum 
(Coaching Coordinator) and Di Helier (AC Events Coordinator and Secretary). 
 

3. Apologies: Nil 
 

4. Confirmation of Minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2020. 
Moved by Lyn Parnell and seconded by James Temlett that the Minutes be accepted. 
 

5. Business Arising 
5.1 Accommodation for the State Team has been cancelled due to the 

cancellation of the Eire Cup. 
5.2 A flyer has been sent out about the Sunday Funday.  Although the initial 

response to the event was encouraging the number of entries has been 
disappointing.  There are still 2 weeks until closing date. 

5.3 There are now two handicap lists on the website – Active Players by handicap 
and All Players by name. 

5.4 Dates for Refereeing School (see Refereeing Report) 

 

6. Chair – Selection Committee 
ACA have cancelled the Eire Cup, Gold Medal and National Singles Championship due 
to Covid -19. There are some rules in the state squad conditions that need to be 
looked at in reference to attending training sessions.  Lyn would like to see an AC 
Development squad.  Expressions of Interest to be sent out shortly asking for State 
Selectors. There was discussion about the merit of State Coach and Manager being 
appointed for 2 years.  
 

7. Events Coordinator 
Most of the AC Medals and Pennants will be presented at Norwood Croquet Club on 
6th February at 12.15pm.  There are three country pennants which need to go to SE 
(Naracoorte, Penola, Millicent), NYP (Moonta, Wallaroo, Snowtown) and NWCA (Pt 
Pirie, Crystal Brook).  Shirlene will take them to the Victor Harbor tournament where 
representatives from all three regions will be playing, and pass the pennants on. 
A mixed doubles event with the state team members and others will be held on  



13/14 February. 
Flyers have been sent out re the Sunday Funday. 
 

8. State Handicapper 
Notification of handicap change for David Wise. 
 

9. Refereeing Coordinator 
A refereeing school is proposed for Saturdays 20th and 27th March from 5 – 7pm to 
be held at SACA.   
20th March - James will present a power point display so everybody can be updated 
on the new V7 Laws.   
27th March – For new referees.  They will need to do the Child Protection online 
requirement followed by a written test then lawn craft. 
James will supply the information for a flyer which will be sent out to everyone 
asking them to indicate if they will be attending the sessions. 
A Referee’s Corner Q & A for inclusion in Hoop Points. 
 

10. Coaching Coordinator 
Murray spoke at length about the National Coaching Program (24-28 February) 
The flyer to be resent.  There will be coaching manuals available for a cost. 
Murray will review the coaching committee so that country people can be included.  
He would consider 3 country areas for a coaching clinic and this could also include 
refereeing. 
 

11. Any other business 
11.1 ACA are compiling the AC Laws Revision 7 handbook. 

 

Meeting closed at 6.30pm.  NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, 31ST MARCH, 2021 at 5:30pm 

 


